
PERAMBULATION SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, April 30, 2004 

 
 
PRESENT:  M. DiBitetto; P. Fitanides; G. Longfellow; E. Dionne, Acting Town Administrator; 
Denise Pichette-Volk, Perambulation Sub-Committee; Harold Murray, 15 Legends Drive; Tom 
Duval; Cindy Pfaff, 329 Hackett Hill Road; Sharron Champagne, 337 Hackett Hill Road; Don 
Duval, Duval Survey, Inc.; and Matthew Call, Union Leader 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  M. DiBitetto called the meeting to order at 10:10 am.   
 
PERAMBULATION: 
 
Don Duval showed on the map where the Manchester/Hooksett town boundaries are on Hackett 
Hill Road.  He pointed out three significant boundaries and stated that the 1969 Perambulation is 
the only perambulation done where they have different bearings and distances.  All the others 
were similar to the 1845 Perambulation.  He also added that he couldn’t sign to certify where the 
boundaries are since they were unable to locate physical monuments set in the boundaries. 
 
After much discussion, the consensus was to meet again next Friday, May 7

th
, at 10:00 am after 

more research is done.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Meeting adjourned at 11:25 am.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
______________________     
Evelyn F. Horn       
Administrative Assistant       
 

 
  


